PASTOR'S NOTES

MASS SCHEDULE

Rosary @ 8:35AM Tuesday, Thursday & Friday Divine Mercy Chaplet ~ Everyday @ 3:00PM ~ MPR

EIGHTH WEEK OF EASTER

MONDAY, JUNE 5

6:45 AM ANN: Joseph McClusky/

The Mitchell, Mayer & Del Favero Families

TUESDAY, JUNE 6

9:00 AM The Miller Family/Son

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 7

6:45 AM Father Jason Hage

THURSDAY, JUNE 8

9:00 AM Deceased Members of the Domres Family/ Family

FRIDAY, JUNE 9

9:00 AM ANN: Marjorie Stoyan/Daughter –

Sharon Petty

SATURDAY, JUNE 10

8:00 AM Ann McNamara/Aunt Colette

5:00 PM Sam, Rose & Eleanor Voci/Family

SUNDAY, JUNE 11

THE MOST HOLY TRINITY

7:30 AM ANN: Raymond & Jocelyn Candido/

The Leo Family

8:45 AM ANN: Paul Russell/The Brigati's

10:30AM ANN: Martin Edward Connors/

Susan Winks

12:15PM ANN: Joseph Byrne, Jr./Mary Byrne

WEATHER PERMITTING – AT THE GROTTO

4:00 PM Jane Flaherty/Jackie Saroney

WEEKLY CONTRIBUTIONS:

Week of May 27 & 28

\$20,583.30

Last Year

\$18,138.38

Your generosity to our parish is tremendous. Please consider making a lasting gift to our parish! Please consider our parish through:

• Your Will or Trust • Retirement Assets • Life Insurance Policies

Enjoy the Convenience of Electronic Giving

Credit card and electronic donations are now possible through the Holy Family website: www.holyfamilysyr.org, click online giving.

Baccalaureate Mass for Holy Family High School Seniors Sunday, June 4th at 4:00pm Mass Dear Friends,

I am so happy for Fr. Jason as he prepares to take on this new ministry as administrator of St. Mary's Church in Hamilton, St. Joan of Arc Mission in Morrisville, and offering the sacraments at Colgate University. While it is sad to see him leave, we know that we have to share him with the whole Diocese. Just a reminder that we will have his Mass of Thanksgiving on Wednesday, June 14 at 6:00 PM and a farewell reception will follow. Due to a very busy schedule here this time of year and the transitions taking place, our obligations that come with finishing up the year (school, etc.), we (the priests) do not have any evenings free for social opportunities. Therefore, please put June 14 on your calendar for the Mass at 6:00 PM and the reception after the Mass.

Just a reminder that the parish picnic will be held on Sunday, June 11, beginning with Mass at 12:15 PM at the Grotto. Please make note that the 12:15 Mass will be outdoors (weather permitting) at the Grotto. Please bring a lawn chair. There is more information in this edition of the bulletin. All are welcome to attend.

We will begin the renovation of the Parish Offices at the end of June. This was a project that has been discussed for a number of years. The offices are in need of updating, renovations, and so on. This will be an 8-12 week project in total. Our offices and our adoration chapel will be closed during that time. Work will be being done throughout the whole building and it will not be accessible (only to the workers). Our offices will be spread out throughout our campus and most will be at the convent. I can only beg for your patience and understanding and I think you will be pleased when you see how beautiful the offices turn out when the project is finished.

Thank you for your goodness to our parish.

Blessings, Fr. Manno

HOPE APPEAL 2017

You can help bring the presence of Jesus Christ to others through your act of generosity to the annual Hope Appeal. Currently, we have received in gifts in pledges just over \$12,000 of our goal of \$117,000. If you have not made your gift or pledge, please do so as soon as possible. To meet our goal, if every family could contribute a minimum gift of \$175.00 (\$.48 a day or \$14.38 a month) that would be greatly appreciated. If families can give more, then they are encouraged to give what their heart compels them to give. If families cannot give the minimum gift, they can give what they are able – every gift counts. Holy Family Church is never outdone in its generosity. Last year we had the same goal of \$117,000 and raised just over \$165,000. Thank you in advance for your generosity and thank you for revealing Jesus to others through your acts of charity.

Fr. Manno appointed Director of **Seminarians**

Effective July 1, 2017, Bishop Cunningham has appointed Fr. Manno the Director of Seminarians of the Diocese of Syracuse. Fr. Manno will work with the bishop, seminarians, and the various seminaries that the dioceses uses to ensure that the men in studying for the priesthood in our diocese are adequately prepared and ready to serve as faithful, holy priests. This position is in addition to his assignment as pastor at Holy Family. Fr. Manno is happy to take on this role and serve the diocese in this capacity.

Congratulations Fr. Matthew Lyons

Congratulations to our newest priest in the Diocese of Syracuse, Fr. Matthew Lyons. Fr. Lyons is a native of Endicott, New York. He is a graduate of Binghamton University and attended The Catholic University of America and Theological College (the Seminary at The Catholic University of America). Fr. Lyons was ordained on Saturday, June 3 at 10:00 AM at Holy Cross Church in DeWitt (he was not ordained at the Cathedral due to the renovations being done). Please keep Fr. Lyons in your prayers!

Prayer Chain: Please call requests to Judy Shanley at 315-488-2487. For surgeries please contact two weeks in advance

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Divine Mercy Chaplet - 3PM Daily

MONDAY, JUNE 5

7:00 AM Baptism Class - #1

TUESDAY, JUNE 6

7:00 PM School Commission - #1

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 7

1:00 PM Charismatic Prayer Group - MPR 8:00 PM AA - Cafeteria

THURSDAY, JUNE 8

5:30 PM Pray it Off - Church Hall

7:00 PM Catholic Couples Fellowship Novena - Church

7:00 PM Daughters in Adoration - Chapel

7:00 PM PTO Meeting - Cafeteria

8:00 PM Women's Lectio Group - #2

FRIDAY, JUNE 9

6:30 PM School Beach Party - Parking Lot

SATURDAY, JUNE 10

7:00 AM Men's Prayer Group - MPR

3:30 PM Confessions – Church

STEUBENVILLE GIVING CAMPAIGN FOOD COLLECTION WEEKEND **GOLF CDN TOURNAMENT RAFFLE**

SUNDAY, JUNE 11

PARISH PICNIC SHRINE 12:15 MASS @ SHRINE

9:00 AM Children's Liturgy of the Word -Church Hall

1:30 PM Baptisms - Church

5:00 PM Life Teen - Church Hall

MUSIC MINISTRY

Rob Morey - Director of Music - 315-487-1737

NEXT WEEKEND:

5:00 PM Gabrielle Giacovelli, Trudy Butler

8:45 AM Mikell DiGiorgio, Tony Alvaro

10:30 AM Mikell DiGiorgio, Tony Alvaro

12:15 PM Mikell DiGiorgio, Nick Cantello, Trudy Butler

4:00 PM Holy Family Praise & Worship Band

TRINITY CHOIR

Next Mass: Fr. Jason's Farewell Mass, Wednesday, June 14th @ 6PM

JOYFUL SOUND

Next Mass: Fr. Jason's Farewell Mass, Wednesday,

June 14th @ 6PM

Fr. Jason Hage -**Mass of Thanksgiving** and Farewell Reception

When: June 14, 2017

Time: 6:00 PM – Mass of Thanksgiving

Farewell Reception to Follow in the Parish Hall

Place: Holy Family Church

All are welcome!



Registration for School Year 2017 – 2018

Holy Family School is accepting registrations for the new school year 2017-2018. Families can obtain the registration packets at the school office from 8:00 am – 2:00 pm each school day. Please note that Tuition Assistance is available for K-Gr. 6.

REGARDING CHILDREN'S LITURGY OF THE WORD...We are looking to expand & offer class at the 8:45 and 10:30 masses each Sunday. Seeking 2 more volunteers to help teach. Contact the parish office for more information.

FINANCIAL PEACE UNIVERSITY

Have you every found yourself wishing for financial stability? Over the summer at Holy Family a 9-week course will be offered to help families/individuals achieve financial stability. Financial Peace University is a faith-based program that helps families create a financial plan that moves them from living paycheck to paycheck to a more sound financial footing. All are welcome to attend. More information will be forthcoming. Also, visit http://ww.daveramsey.com/fpulclasses/1041649

for more information or to register.

ATTENTION PARISHIONERS: THE POOL STORE HAS OPENED FOR THE SEASON. LET US BE SENSITIVE TO THEIR BUSINESS AND NOT PARK IN THEIR LOT **DURING SUNDAY MASSES.**

PLEASE PRAY FOR

ATTENTION PARISHIONERS: We will print the "Please Pray For List" on a month-to-month basis. If you would like your loved one on the list, please call the parish office. The name will stay on for one month. You must call each month to have the name put back on the list.

Dr. Joseph Thornton, Marie Wing, Betty Sabene, Sandy Dalton, Ed Campagna, Hank Smith, Karen Pologa, Howie Moore, Lou Wassell, George Riley, William "Bo" Bochicchio, Tatum Bulger, Gabe, Tish Dickinson, Allison McCauley, Cheryl Davis, Nicole Canavan, Christopher Piotrowski, Thomas Anthony, Helen Ann Lynch, Carolyn Ulrich MaHarry, Jim Pagano, Cathy Hubert, Andy Kwasigroch, Joan Cooney, Michele Haas, Steve M., Lucille McCulley, John Gardner, Mike Nowakowski, Phil Catalino, Mary Kehn, Dorothy Lindsay, Randy Jevis, Virginia Luteran, Frank Locurcio, Michael Canestrano, Mary Raven, Debbie Raven, Jerry Merante, Sr., Chester Dziergas, Stan Keller, Nate Schibilia, Dorothy Lindsay, Cathy Hubert, Tina Barry.

PLEASE NOTE: Due to HIPPA laws, hospitals are not allowed to give names of patients to us. Please notify the parish office if you have a loved one in the hospital or a nursing home who would like a visit from a priest or deacon.

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

When we come in adoration, let us do it to please Jesus and to sooth His sorrowful heart. Jesus revealed to St. Faustina: "My heart overflows with great mercy for souls....it is from them that the blood and water flowed from my heart as from the font overflowing with mercy. For them I dwell in the tabernacle as King of Mercy. I desire to bestow my graces upon souls, but they do not want to accept them. They have time for everything but no time to come to Me for graces." Please visit our Adoration Chapel and consider your own individual hour. Call Tom Colabufo at 487-8377.

~ 60 YEARS ~

Congratulations to long time parishioners Dick & Beverly Cizenski who recently celebrated their 60th wedding anniversary! Married at St. Margaret's in Mattydale June 1, 1957, they continue to be a great example to all of us of what the Sacrament of Matrimony is all about! Many blessings to them and their family!



FAITH FORMATION – 488-5884 Visit us at holyfamilysyr.org to download registration/permission forms.

Director Denise Pedercini - <u>denise@holyfamilyyouth.com</u> First Sacrament Coordinator, Lisa Vignogna -

lisa@holyfamilyyouth.com

Confirmation Coordinator - Chris Spilka -

<u>chris@holyfamilyyouth.com</u> <u>Assistant: Elizabeth Garn -</u> elizabeth@holyfamilyyouth.com

SUMMER CONFIRMATION REGISTRATION

Summer Confirmation will be held the week of July 31 – August 4. **Our Summer Confirmation 2 classes are now full!** However, we are still accepting registration forms for our Confirmation 1 students. If interested please call the Faith Formation office to set up a time to come in and register while spots are still available. You **must** be a **registered** parishioner to participate. The cost is \$130 per student. Confirmation 1 is Monday thru Friday, 8am – 12pm and Confirmation 2 is Monday thru Friday, 1pm – 5pm. Attendance is mandatory every day because of the condensed schedule. Thank you!

2017-2018 FALL/SPRING FAITH FORMATION REGISTRATION – Registration forms for grades K-8 and Confirmation 1 & 2 are now available for the Fall/Spring – 2017/2018 Faith Formation year. Visit us online at holyfamilysyr.org under the Faith Formation tab for more information.

Would you like to volunteer to teach Faith Formation classes? Visit us online at holyfamilysyr.org under the Faith Formation tab for more information and to download a volunteer form. Please contact Denise with any questions.

6/4: 4PM Baccalaureate Mass

All 2017 graduating high school students and their families are invited to attend this special celebration followed by a reception in the Gathering Space.

6/26 - 6/30: VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

Holy Family is proud to offer Vacation Bible School, Monday – Friday, 9am – 12pm for students in grades Kindergarten thru Grade 4. Registration forms are available online at www.holyfamilysyr.org. in the Gathering Space or

www.holyfamilysyr.org, in the Gathering Space or the Faith Formation Office The cost is \$25 per child. Deadline to register is June 16th.



EDGE – Welcomes all 7th & 8th Grade students Monday nights 6:15 – 7:30PM For information contact Vince and Patty D'Angelo at vince@holyfamilysyr.org or 488-5884.

EDGE SUMMER FUN NIGHTS! Open to all incoming 6th, 7th & 8th graders!

June 12th, July 10th, August 21st. Join us this summer for monthly EDGE nights focused on fun and friendship!



Life Teen: Leading teens closer to Christ welcomes all students in grades 9th -12th Sundays, Mass at 4pm, Life Night 5-7 pm, Church Hall.

***** Text @mrspilka to 81010 to receive updates and reminders of what is going on with our Life Teen youth program.

6/4: MADE FOR MORE – A night on how the Church is holy!

6/11: FATHER JASON'S FAREWELL & XLT NIGHT

6/18: HAPPY FATHER'S DAY - NO LIFE TEEN

6/25: SENIOR NIGHT

6/27: TUESDAY GROTTO NIGHT



EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS -

JUNE 10 & 11:

5:00 PM Richard & Katie Bailey, Susan Brennan, Michael Dendis, Valerie James, Mary Lou Lake, Andrea & Donna Marshall, Tony Mitchell, Robert Singer, Kathleen Wheeler

7:30 AM Frank Bellso, Andrew Bowman, Anne Ganey, Frances Kriese, Dan McGuire, Kathy Rudy, Linda Vishnesky

8:45 AM Cathy Bonacci, Jessica Caputo, Joseph & Margaret Cerio, Sarah Streiff Kathlene Hunter, Barb Parkes, Thomas & Suzanne Mahar, Marcia Ryan, Anne Sheridan

10:30AM Lucille Adorante, Ann Betts, M. E. Chamberland, Jim & Mary Curry, Stephanie Melnyczuk, Beth Polge, Carol Pietraszek, Donald Thome, Fran & Pam Stepien

12:15 PM Frank & Rosemary Bovalino, Doreen Plony, Jamie Rae, Tina Vecchio, Lisa Vignogna, Marion Wierowski

4:00 PM Jacob Dippold, Claire Fagan, Paul Fallon, Elizabeth Garn, Chris Spilka, Mary Gibbons, Joe Guadagnolo, Jennifer Scott, Timothy Sheridan, Matt Stremple, Meredith Strott

LECTORS - JUNE 10 & 11:

5:00 PM Joel Leite, Deb Troiano

7:30 AM Janice Bader, Mary Ellen Byrne

8:45 AM Andy Hunter, Dan Meluni

10:30AM Carmen Branca, Sr. Caryn Haas

12:15PM Anne Evans, Jodi Smolen

4:00 PM Sr. Christina Luczynski, Bill Strott

ALTAR SERVERS - JUNE 10 & 11:

5:00 PM Bill Assaf, Lauren Leite, Mark Salanger

7:30 AM Grace Abert, Andrew Brunger, Landyn Shaw, Victoria Zappala

8:45 AM Cade & DJ Caloia,

Claire Hunter, Marlee Pontello

10:30AM Matt Cabal, Jacob Murray, Alex & Chris Polge

12:15PM Emily Greeley, Luke Infanti, Grace Olivia, Mary Papini

4:00 PM Adam Frye, Anthony Orendorf, Mia & Roberto Scutari



Thanks to your continued generosity we are able to help so many families.

Our pantry currently is in need of: paper towels, toilet paper, paper napkins, tissues, toothpaste, toothbrushes and laundry soap.

> God Bless! Bill & Anne

GIFT BEARERS JUNE 10 & 11

5:00 PM - Family

8:45 AM – Paul, Ginny & Molly Russell Parishioners: If you have an intention for a loved one coming up at a weekend Mass and would like to bring up the gifts, call Esther @ 487-5466.

Catholic Couples Fellowship Special Evening on June 8th

The Catholic Couples Fellowship will be hosting their final meeting for the Novena to the Holy Family on Thursday, June 8th at 7:00pm in the Church. This meeting will be open to all couples as well as their children and families. THIS WILL BE A FAMILY HOLY HOUR FOR THE PARISH! So all couples who are interested, please invite your children and any other family to come with you to this special evening to celebrate your love and commitment to one another. We will also have the married couples who attend renew their married love for each other in front of the Blessed Sacrament! It will be a night that your kids won't forget! Please consider attending with your special someone.

VIRTUS

FIRST TIME TRAINING

June 20th - 10AM

Convent

REGISTER ONLINE @ WWW.VIRTUS.ORG

RE-CERTIFICATION

Wednesday, June 21 - 9AM **Church Hall**

Please register by emailing Sr. Kathy at srkathys@gmail.com or call 315-396-9536.

ADOPT AN ENVELOPE CAMPAIGN

Our Steubenville trip is coming up in a couple of months and our group is in need of your help! For all of the Masses this weekend and next weekend in the Gathering Space with the hopes that you will come adopt an envelope. You will see envelopes that are numbered 1 – 150 and if you feel called to donate, we ask that you donate the dollar amount of the number on the envelope. All proceeds from this campaign will pay for the 2 busses that we bring down to Steubenville for this conference. Everyone who donates will also be entered into a raffle to win a 2017 3gb iPad! Thank you so much for supporting Life Teen! God is smiling!

HOSPITALITY MINISTRY

In response to the rainy days, the Hospitality Ministry will be inquiring with Father Manno about the space to hold a "Build your own Ark" class and "How to work with animals, 2x2" – as history shows, no carpentry or veterinary skills will be required. Please keep reading the bulletin for further information....just kidding...

Join us on **Wednesday**, **June 14** as we celebrate the gift of Father Jason. Mass will be at 6:00 p.m. with a reception to follow in the Parish Hall (downstairs of the Church).

The next Hospitality Ministry planning meeting will be **Monday**, **June 12 at 6:30 p.m.** in the Multi-Purpose Room. If you'd like to join us – you are more than welcome to attend!

SUPPORT BIRTHRIGHT FATHER'S DAY CARNATION SALE

The Respect Life Committee of Holy Family Parish will hold a carnation sale after all the Masses on Father's Day weekend, June 17 & 18. The proceeds from the sale will go to Birthright, a pro-life crisis pregnancy center in Syracuse. Birthright provides free pregnancy testing, baby clothes and counseling services to women seeking help and is dedicated to protecting the lives of unborn babies. In return for your generous contribution you will receive a carnation to give Dad on his special day.

BIRTHRIGHT NEEDS HELP

Would you consider helping by supervising a table for only 10 minutes after Mass? Please call 468-2828 to sign up for a Mass.

Elizabeth Ministry is Here To Serve! What is Elizabeth Ministry?

The Elizabeth Ministry is an international movement focused on the dignity of human life and strengthening relationships in order to build up the family and create vibrant communities.

Areas of Support

Fertility/Infertility-Pregnancy & Prenatal Concerns-Adoption and Blended Families-Marriage and Parenting-Prenatal, Infant or Child Crisis -Special Needs -Prenatal Bereavement-Regretted Abortion -Miscarriage, Infant or Child Death-Chastity and Sexuality

Goal

Elizabeth Ministry's goal is to respect all life, cherish children, encourage families, enrich marriages and build community.

Vision

Following the biblical example of Mary and Elizabeth, we visit and share the sacredness of all life.

WELCOME NEW PARISHIONERS:

Melissa Tokaryk Melissa Fumano Ryan Holtsbery Ethan & Maria Boisey Ann Marie Machina **Gregory & Marren Felter** Sean Simox Jennifer Haves Mike & Patricia Vercillo Pasquale Scutari Carolyn Snyder Elizabeth Scannell Jessica Albino Aaron O'Neil Frank Skardinski Bernadine Ryan Ryan Ruffini John & Charlene Hudson **Gregory Myers**

Rosary Leader Sub

If you are interested in subbing as a Rosary Leader at 8:35AM on Tuesday, Thursday or Friday, please contact Mary Jane Train at 315-488-3367,